
  

  

NOTICE OF A MEETING RELATING TO THE SPORTING AND TECHNICAL REGULATIONS  

  

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT a Sporting and Technical Meeting of the members of the Classic  

2CV Racing Club Limited (“Club”) will be held at the Westmead Hotel, Birmingham, following the AGM 

on 13 November 2021.  

You will be asked to consider and vote on the proposals below.   

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------   
Sporting Regulations  

  

Feedback to be solicited from the membership regarding the format of the sprint rounds in 2021 and 

the preferred format for 2022, with specific reference to whether the race format can be adjusted, for 

example by removing the need for a green flag lap to increase race time, and the qualifying sessions, 

the options being: 

 

- Revert to 2 qualifying sessions 

- Continue with one qualifying session split into 2 as is currently in place 

- Continue with 1 qualifying session with a clearly defined break between the 2 halves, the details of which 

would then be negotiated with BARC/TSL 

  

  

Technical Regulations  
  

As attached  

  

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

The proxy voting form attached may be used for a member to nominate a proxy for these meetings.  

Dated 10th November 2021  

By order of the Board of the Classic 2CV Racing Club Limited  

  

Maria Cooke 

Director  

The Classic 2CV Racing Club Limited    


